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The Township Committee
would like to update the residents
and businesses of Wall Township 
on some of the issues that are
affecting our community. Our
Newsletter provides a valuable
resource to our taxpayers on 
programs, upcoming events 
and services provided by Wall
Township. We are proud to serve 
as your elected officials represent-
ing you on various issues affecting
our community, and we are also
proud of the job our municipal
employees do in performing their
daily functions for the residents of
our Township.  

Preparing and implementing the
annual municipal budget is one of
the primary functions we perform 
as your elected officials. Providing
municipal services at a cost we can
afford is a primary goal of the
Township Committee. While your 
tax dollars for municipal services 
represent only 18% of your taxes,
they are used for providing a great
many services for our residents and
businesses. The public safety portion
of the municipal budget goes toward
providing 24-hour police services and
EMS services during daytime hours 
in Wall Township. One of the biggest
components of our municipal budget is
the public safety portion. Our Police

Department continues to be one of
the best in the State of New Jersey
and the men and women in our pub-
lic safety department work around
the clock to assure the safety of our
residents throughout the year.  

Our Public Works Department is the
second-largest department in municipal
government and provides twice weekly
trash collection, monthly bulk and
recycling collection, along with leaf,

brush and road maintenance.
The Township's Recreation

Department is busy establishing 
programs for youths and adults
throughout the Township. It provides
educational, recreational and athletic
programs throughout the year. Seasonal
events, such as our fire works and
Volunteer Day, are also part of our
recreation program in the Township.

The other municipal departments

The Wall Township Committee, from left to right, Committeemen John P. Devlin,
Robert D. Peters, Mayor Mary L. Burne, Deputy Mayor Edward H. Thomson, III,
and Committeeman Mark J. Brosnan.
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Township Code Now Available
On Wall Website

In March, the Township Committee adopted an Ordinance for the
codification and revision of the ordinances of the Township. As part 
of this codification, the codebook is now available through the
Township’s website.

When you enter the Wall web site, www.wallnj.com, all you have 
to do is click on “Government” and “Township Ordinances.” The
entire content of the codebook is at your fingertips.

The Township Committee is also in the process of reviewing and
revising the Land Use and Development Regulations. As soon as this
book is complete, it, too, will be available on the web.

If you haven’t checked out the Wall Township website as yet, now
is the time to do so. The Township Clerk’s office updates the site daily
and, in addition to information about the Township, there are many
interesting and informative links to other sites. Residents can find out
about the local weather, learn about upcoming events, search for the
different Township organizations and even link to purchase tickets for
New York theater and concerts.

Contact the Township Clerk’s office at 732-449-8444 if you have
any comments or suggestions about the site.

Message from the
Township Committee
Continued from page one
attempt to provide courteous and prompt
service to residents in Town Hall, and
the Youth Center on M Street provides
counseling and educational programs 
for children and families.  

The Water and Sewer Department has
held the line on water rates and sewer
rates in our Township for the eighth
consecutive year. We have provided
meter reading and monthly billing for
the ease of our residents and businesses
and look forward to continuing the 
tradition of quality services.

Open Space and the preservation 
of farmland are at the forefront of 
discussions on a monthly basis at our
Township Meetings. Each year we try 
to add to our Open Space inventory 
and have done so each and every year
for the past eight years.  

The Township has recently finalized a
transfer of Camp Evans to the Township
for the initial parcel of property, which
should be completed by summer.

We make every effort to give you the
best services possible and make sure that
the quality of services provided by your
municipal government will be maintained.
The Township attempts to provide you the
greatest value for your tax dollar. We look
forward to serving you and your needs.

Sincerely,

MARY L. BURNE
Mayor

EDWARD H. THOMSON
Deputy Mayor

ROBERT D. PETERS
Committeeman

JOHN P. DEVLIN
Committeeman

MARK J. BROSNAN
Committeeman



The Wall Township Police Department will hold the
graduation for the township’s D.A.R.E students on May 10
at the Oak Tree Lodge.

D.A.R.E. officer Ptl. Mike Tozer said the D.A.R.E.
program has been successful in large part due to the 
support of local businesses that help make D.A.R.E.
activities and programs over the year possible and the 
support of Police Chief Roy Hall.

This year, the D.A.R.E. program is graduating 336 
students.

“D.A.R.E. helps to put a face to a uniform,” says 
Ptl. Tozer, one of the police department’s four D.A.R.E.
officers. “It lets the kids know they have someone out
there they can trust and that they can turn to if they 
need help. 

“We also educate our students to the dangers and the
problems they can face if they use drugs.”

The graduation/culmination that starts at 10:30 a.m. and
runs through 2:00 p.m. will be a day of activities and fun.
The activities planned include a football-throwing contest
and a tug-of-war competition between D.A.R.E classes. A
clown and a magician will be on hand to entertain. Police
Department vehicles will be on display.

Community and local business supporters for D.A.R.E
programs and the graduation include Oak Tree Lodge
owner Pete DeCuir, who is donating the use of the lodge
for the day. Bill Panagakos, the manager of Firestone
Tires, Route 35, held a two-day tire sale on April 11 and
12 during which he made a $5 contribution to the D.A.R.E.
program for each tire sold.

D.A.R.E. Trip To Nets Game
Fun For All

The annual D.A.R.E. 
trip, this year to see the NBA
Nets take on the Golden State
Warriors, was very successful.

Some 335 D.A.R.E. stu-
dents and family members
met at the Continental Arena
for the Saturday, March 29,
evening game. The Nets also
enjoyed a successful evening,
beating Golden State 109-97
on their way to the NBA
Playoffs.

The Wall Township 
Police Department has four
D.A.R.E. officers: Ptl. Mike Tozer, at the Allenwood and 
Central Schools; Ptl. Dan Donlon, the Old Mill School; 
Ptl. Mike Steitz, the West Belmar School, and Ptl. Dan 
Mason (shown here in photo with three D.A.R.E students), 
at Central School.
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WALL POLICE

D.A.R.E. Graduation Set for May 10
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On February 23, 1961, 
a group of five trustees from the Friends of the Wall 
High School Library - Leonora Cole, Evelyn Heroy,
Dorothy King, Audrey Shefter and Dorothy Treney -
along with Mayor Richard Sharpe and Superintendent 
of Schools, Granville Magee, formed the new Wall
Public Library Association. With donated books left 
from the book drive for the Wall High School Library, 
a borrowed room in the Little Red Schoolhouse (now
blue) and a great deal of determination, they met with 
the Wall Township Committee and Miss Julia Killian,
Monmouth County Library Director, and persuaded the
committee to allocate $3,000 of public funds toward the
establishment of a public library. Miss Killian pledged a
collection of County-owned books to supplement books
already owned by the Association.

On March 16, 1961, the group approved and adopted a
constitution and by-laws. The first officers were elected:

President - Mrs. Guy Treney
Vice-President - Mrs. Robert Heroy
Recording Secretary - Mrs. Robert Todd
Corresponding Secretary - Mrs. Charles Ostwald
Treasurer - Mrs. Sydney Shefter
Historian - Mrs. Stephen Blauvelt
Elected Trustees included Mrs. Treney, Mrs. Heroy and

Mrs. M. Donald King, Mrs. Sydney Shefter, Mrs. Hubert
Cole, Superintendent of Schools Mr. Magee and Township
Committee member Mr. Stephen Blauvelt.  For eight 

weeks, fifteen members of the Wall Public Library
Association took library training at the Monmouth County
Library in Freehold, preparing to work in the library and
assist with book processing.  Meanwhile, other volunteers
installed shelving and repainted the borrowed room.

The Wall Public Library was dedicated and officially
opened on July 15, 1961.  An open house was presided
over by Mrs. Harry Murphy and Mrs. Charles Ostwald, 
co-chairmen. Mr. Edward Krayl, Wall Township
Committeeman, cut the ribbon and balloons bearing the
words “I have been to the Wall Public Library” were 
distributed to children.  Staffed by volunteers, the library
was open for ten hours per week and served 477 patrons. 
In August, the first paid library worker, Mrs. Albert Otto,
was hired. By the end of the second year of operation,
the library was open for sixteen hours per week, served
750 patrons and circulated 7352 titles.

Today, in a magnificent building of its own, Wall Public
Library is a branch of the Monmouth County Library
System. It is open for 53 hours per week, with a full-time
Branch Librarian, Children’s Librarian, a staff of six, an
active and hard-working Library Association, and a host of
enthusiastic and dedicated volunteers. In 2002, the library
served 15,309 patrons, circulated more than one-quarter
million titles and was voted “One of the Best” public
libraries by the Asbury Park Press Reader’s Choice Poll
for the second year in a row.

WALL PUBLIC LIBRARY: 

Then...  
“To celebrate the 

accomplishments 

of today, one must

reflect on the vision 

of the past.”
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During the summer, the Monmouth County Library
System sponsors a Summer Reading Program.  The program
is divided into two reading clubs, the Read-to-Me Club and
the Vacation Reading Club. 

The Wall Read-To-Me Club is for children going into
kindergarten and first grade who are not quite reading. This
group has a party at the end of the summer to celebrate its
members’ accomplishments.

The Vacation Reading Club is available for any child
who already is reading. It is a loosely structured club where
children come into the library any time during normal
library hours and report the books they have read. This read-

ing club encourages children to read whatever book they
choose. Aside from experiencing the joy of reading, the
children are developing good reading habits as well as 
polishing their reading skills. At the end of the summer,
Wall Library provides a gigantic book bingo game on two
different days to celebrate each child’s accomplishment.
Additionally, each child goes home with a paperback book.
Parents and teachers both report that the reading program
has encouraged many children on the road to reading.
Children who have difficulty reading or who are not reading
at the beginning of the summer often are reading with ease
and enjoying it by the end of the summer.

...and

Now
It is clear that Wall

Township loves and 
supports its public library. 
While that original small 
group of visionaries might 
have only hoped for the 
incredible growth and 
popularity that the library has experienced over the past
forty years, those hopes have become a reality. The mis-
sion of the library has been and will continue to be to
provide its patrons expert and compassionate service, to 
enrich our community with easy access to a wide variety 

of information, and to promote lifelong learning and a
love of reading.

The preceding piece contains excerpts from “History
of the Wall Township Library” by Marye Ostwald and
Evelyn Heroy.

Summer 
Reading           Program
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The Wall Community Relations/Community Alliance
Committee has been busy with numerous successful 
programs and events. We have been working hard to
bring programs to our community’s young people as well
as the adults. We think we have provided a good balance
of prevention, health and wellness programs and have
even more things to come.

Recently, we sponsored Mr. Michael Pritchard as 
a motivational speaker at the High School. He spoke 
to students during the day and parents in the evening, 
delivering a powerful message of self-esteem, making
good and bad choices, drugs, alcohol and bullying.

Last September, in cooperation with Dr. Tony Garrow
and with the support of local businesses, the Alliance
held “Kids Day America”, our first-ever health and pre-
vention fair. We hope to make this successful project an
annual event and have scheduled this year’s Kids Day
America for September 20. If you would like to be
involved please let us know.

The Alliance continues to provide BABES education
to all 3rd graders in Wall Township. BABES is a puppet-
based curriculum that provides children with healthy 
living skills and information needed for protection from
alcohol and drugs. The Alliance also sponsors a poster
contest in April for the 4th and 5th graders in Wall schools
in recognition of April as Alcohol Awareness Month. The
Alliance also will offer our young people a program of
stress relief through art, as well as women’s self-defense
classes, infant and child CPR classes and a seniors’ day
to determine the effects of medication. Once again, the

Alliance is sponsoring Project Graduation to help Wall
High School graduates celebrate their accomplishments 
in a safe and fun manner.

In March, the Alliance held a successful pancake
breakfast fundraiser to help support our efforts. 

The Community Relations/Community Alliance
Committee offers assistance and guidance to citizens 
in Wall that may have neighborhood problems. The 
committee is dedicated to coordinating efforts to combat
alcoholism and drug abuse through prevention, interven-
tion and education and to assisting the community in any
way it can be of help.

In order to continue these programs and activities and
to initiate new programs, the Alliance needs your support
in the way of your 2003 membership contribution. To
join or renew your membership in the Wall Community
Relations/Community Alliance Committee, and demon-
strate your dedication to a DRUG-FREE WALL, please
complete the brief form below and return it to:

The Wall Community Relations/
Community Alliance Committee
P.O Box 1575
Wall, NJ 07719

The COMMUNITY RELATIONS/COMMUNITY
ALLIANCE COMMITTEE, which can be reached at
(732) 681-6981, meets at 7:00 P.M. on the 2nd Thursday
of the month in Conference Room B of the Municipal
Building. The committee is chaired by Laura Chapin and
Kristin Meyler is the coordinator.

2003 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Name:

Address:

Telephone:

I am enclosing a contribution of $10 _____, other _______.

Wall Community Relations/
Community Alliance Committee
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There will be NO PICKUP of household garbage/recyclables on the holidays listed below:

New Year’s Day Memorial Day Thanksgiving Day
Martin Luther King’s Birthday Independence Day Day after Thanksgiving
President’s Day Labor Day Christmas Day
Good Friday Columbus Day Day after Christmas

If any of the holidays fall on a Saturday, then the previous Friday is observed as a holiday.
If the holiday falls on a Sunday, then the following Monday is observed by the Township.
It should be noted that recyclables ARE NOT picked up on holidays, but will be picked
up the next working day.

The recycling centers will NOT be open during holidays as shown above.

Each area of the Township will have one designated bulk
pickup  day on a Wednesday each month. This bulk pick-
up day will take place unless the date in question falls on
a Township holiday as above. Your bulk pickup week for
your particular pickup zone is shown on the attached map
and chart. On your designated bulk pickup day, the
Township will pick up household appliances. Also included
is debris resulting from minor alterations to a private resi-
dence by the owner or tenant. This is not intended to
include debris from alterations done by contractors. Place
at curb prior to 5:30 AM on the day of your bulk pickup. As
stated, bulk pickup will not be provided during holidays
observed by the Township.

It should be noted that the Township does not provide
curbside pickup of tires or cardboard or junk mail. The

REMINDER . . .

RECYCLABLES -  USE 32 GALLON TRASH CANS. PROPER LABELS MUST BE USED AND HAVE THEM FACING THE STREET. 
DO NOT PUT OUT IN PLASTIC BAGS.

HOUSEHOLD TRASH -  USE CANS NOT EXCEEDING 45 GALLON CAPACITY. LIMIT OF 6 RECEPTACLES PICKED UP AT ONE TIME.

MEDICAL WASTE AND NEEDLES -  SHOULD BE STORED IN A BIO-SHARP CONTAINER OR SOME OTHER MEDICALLY

APPROVED CONTAINER BEFORE BEING COLLECTED BY THE TOWNSHIP

RECYCLING CENTER

HOURS:
WEEKDAYS

7:30 am - 3:30 pm
SATURDAYS

8 am - 3 pm
SUNDAYS

9 am - Noon
MAY 15 - SEPT 15

SOUTH END - SUNDAYS
9:00 am - 2:00 pm

HOUSEHOLD
HAZARDOUS WASTE

HOURS:

TUESDAY - SATURDAY
8:00 am- Noon

1:00 pm -4:00 pm

CLOSED 
SUNDAYS & MONDAYS

Call First To Make An
Appointment

(732) 922-2234

REMINDER...
All township residents using the Recycling Center will be asked for proof of 
residency, i.e. driver’s license, tax bill, etc.

All cardboard is to be flattened.

Household bulk and waste must be separated due to recycling handling.

Empty propane tanks may be recycled provided control valve is removed.

RECYCLING HOLIDAY SCHEDULE

BULK PICK UP DAYS
items must be taken to the Atlantic Ave. Recycling Center.
Please note, there is no fee for disposal of cardboard at
the Recycling Center. Tires may be disposed of at the
Recycling Center located at Tiltons Corner Road for a
small fee. A fee is charged due to the fact that the
Township must pay a premium to get rid of building
materials (doors, windows, wood, paneling, etc.) and tires.
DO NOT put materials out for bulk pickup until the
Monday before your scheduled Wednesday pickup.

The purpose of household bulk pickup is for the
convenience of Wall Township residents. All bulk items are
picked up on a 10 item basis.  Any questions regarding
volume or quantity, please call the Department of
Public Works, 732-449-2700, before items are placed at
the curb. 
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Brush/Leaf Pickup Schedule

BRUSH Brush will be picked up during your bulk/recycling pickup week. Please have brush out at
the curb the weekend before your bulk week. DO NOT put it out any sooner. 
(SEE MAP FOR YOUR ZONE).

LEAVES Leaves will be picked up with vacuum-type machines November through December during
the Fall Season, and April 1st through May 15th during the Spring Season. Leaves must   be put
to the curb neatly at the edge of the road not to be mixed with viney materials, twigs, and
evergreen prunings.

Do not put the leaves in plastic bags as they will not be picked up.

GRASS Grass clippings are accepted at the Tiltons Corner Road Recycling Center. There is NO
pickup of grass.

Thank you for your cooperation.

If you have any questions please call (732) 449-2700.

PLEASE KEEP FOR FUTURE REFERENCE.

Brush will be picked up during your bulk week February through October. The brush shall be a
maximum length of 4 feet placed at curbside in a neat and orderly fashion, *free from viney
material and leaves. Ordinance 28-2001, 3.7-3 will be strictly enforced.

ZONE 1 – FIRST WEEK OF THE MONTH - BULK WEEK
West Belmar area. Shark River Manor area,

north of 18th Ave. to East of New Bedford Road.

ZONE 2 – SECOND WEEK OF THE MONTH - BULK WEEK
West of New Bedford Road, north of 18th Ave.,

to the Township boundaries.

ZONE 3 – THIRD WEEK OF THE MONTH - BULK WEEK
East of Route 35, south of 18th Ave. to the Township boundaries.

ZONE 4 – FOURTH WEEK OF THE MONTH - BULK WEEK
South of 18th Ave., West of Route 35 to the Township boundaries.

* Butt Ends Facing Street



Comingled
Plastic,

Tin Cans,
Regular Garbage Bulk Pickup Aluminum Cans, Brush

Pickup Day Newspapers Glass Bottles Pickup

ZONE 1 Monday & 1st Wednesday* Tuesday of Thursday of First
Thursday of Month Bulk Week Bulk Week Bulk Week*

ZONE 2 Monday & 2nd Wednesday* Tuesday of Thursday of Second
Thursday of Month Bulk Week Bulk Week Bulk Week•

ZONE 3 Tuesday & 3rd Wednesday* Tuesday of Thursday of Third
Friday of Month Bulk Week Bulk Week Bulk Week

ZONE 4 Tuesday & 4th Wednesday* Tuesday of Thursday of Fourth
Friday of Month Bulk Week Bulk Week Bulk Week*
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WALL TOWNSHIP

RECYCLING CENTER
Former Municipal Building

Belmar Boulevard/New Bedford Road

RECYCLING CENTER
Public Works Garage
Tilton Corner Road

*Use Wednesday as indicator for recycling week.



The Wall Township Environmental 
Advisory Committee is excited about 
implementing its goals in 2003. At the
February WTEAC meeting, Mr. Joseph
Verruni, Township Administrator, unveiled 
an architectural plan of the newly designed
Wreck Pond Nature Park that is located 
in a watershed area off Route 71. The
Township commissioned Melillo & 
Bauer to capture the visualization of 
passive recreation while providing a 
sanctuary and natural habitat for wildlife.

The plan incorporates kiosks that will 
be placed at strategic points for informational
and educational information, walking trails, park benches, an overlook gazebo, naturalistic plantings and grasses, as
well as pavers. There will be space for approximately 22 vehicles.

The WTEAC wholeheartedly endorsed the plan with some modifications. Once the site is completed, improvements
and development can be added over the next few years by the initiation of grants.
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The Wall Township Environmental Advisory
Committee re-elected Wilma Morrissey, as Chair; Tony
Rembiszewski, as Vice-chair; and Joan Koos, as Secretary.
Members of the WTEAC include Mary DeSarno, Ed Loud,

and Cliff Gibson.  Mayor Mary Burne serves as liaison to
the Township Committee and Dorothy Wilson serves as
liaison to the Planning Board.  The WTEAC welcomes its
newest member, Loren Diedrichsen.

The WTEAC has a matching grant to develop 
a native landscaping demonstration garden along 
the bike trail in the Allenwood Park. Native plantings
require a minimum of care and maintenance. Integrated 
pest management methods will be utilized for this 
organic landscaping. The WTEAC will provide 
brochures, which describe the different varieties used, 
minimal maintenance practices, and other educational 
info that will be useful to homeowners and residents.

The brochure will provide alternative landscaping

techniques that can reduce non-point source pollution to
our environment. This can be accomplished by avoiding
the excess use of fertilizers and pesticide detrimental to
the environment in this municipality and the Manasquan
Watershed area.  

Signage will be placed in this educational demonstra-
tion project to identify the native plants. The WTEAC
would welcome community volunteers to help with the
plantings this spring. Please contact the WTEAC by 
calling Mrs. Morrissey at (732) 938-3550.

Wall Township Environmental Advisory Committee

Wreck Pond 
Nature Park

WTEAC Elections

Educational Native Landscaping Project
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The WTEAC succeeded in gaining a Partnership
Agreement with the New Jersey Tree Foundation to support
Wall Township’s participation in New Jersey’ celebration

of Arbor Day. WTEAC volunteers from throughout the
community planted 163 trees on Wall Township public
lands in late April.

Arbor Day 2003 Tree Planting Project

Other Projects
◆ In the coming months, the WTEAC looks forward to presenting its prestigious 

Environmental Achievement Award to an area resident for his/her environmental 
accomplishments.

◆ The WTEAC again looks forward to its environmental Poster, Essay, and Poetry 
competitions covering grades 1 through 12. It has always been our pleasure to work 
within our educational system.

◆ We anticipate providing the community with a composting workshop in the spring. 
We also look forward to inviting you to other environmental workshops as well. 

◆ As always, the WTEAC will be reviewing site plans. This committee does all it 
can to contribute to the overall rural character and open space in Wall Township.

◆ The six brochures on open space, rare/endangered species in watershed areas, scenic 
watershed and unique areas, recreational parks, the Edgar Felix Bike Tour, and the 
WTEAC promotional piece will be updated to reflect the latest changes.

◆ The WTEAC also will partner in a coalition with other environmental organizations 
to promote conservation, preserve our natural resources, endorse open space projects, 
and address environmental issues.

Locations of trees to be planted:
Community Park 40 Trees
Orchard Park 24 Trees
Edgar Felix Bike Path 71 Trees
(Orchard Park to Hospital Rd.)

Brice Park 4 Trees
Old Mill Park 2 Trees
Rash Field 6 Trees
Roosevelt Park 16 Trees
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Did you know that?
Aluminum ...........Recycling one aluminum beverage can save enough 

energy to run a 100-watt bulb for 20 hours, a computer
for 3 hours, or a TV for 2 hours. 

Plastic...................Plastics require 100 to 400 years to break down at the landfill. 

Glass ......................The energy saved from recycling one glass bottle will operate 
a 100-watt light bulb for four hours.

Steel ......................One ton of recycled steel saves the energy equivalent of 3.6 barrels
of oil and 1.49 tons of iron ore over the production of new steel.

Paper .....................Preventing 1 ton of paper waste saves between 15 and 
17 mature trees.

Source:  URL: http://www.epa.gov/wastewise/wrr/factoid.htm

What is non-point source pollution?
Non-point pollution is stormwater runoff from

impervious coverage that carries pollutants into our
stormwater drainage systems through every day litter,
chemical lawn products, pet waste, leakage of outflow
pipes, construction activities and development. As
residents of Wall, we can reduce or limit unnecessary
pesticides and fertilizer treatments of lawns, and we
can properly dispose of pet waste and yard products.

In addition, filter systems to catch pollutants, retro-
fitting storm sewer grates, and applying best manage-
ment practices by municipalities can help protect and
preserve our precious, limited water resources and to
replenish vital ground water supplies. Public outreach
and education would help the community better under-
stand the complexity of the effects of stormwater/
non-point-source pollution. This pollution could result
in an increase of drinking water treatment costs as well
as produce other negative outcomes.  

The fish advisories, which were recently announced,
highlight the harmful impact of pollution in lakes,
streams, and rivers, throughout New Jersey that may
require remediation efforts. New NJDEP storm water
rules and initiatives will stress the improvement of
standards for ground water recharge and water quality
controls which should provide us with cleaner, safer
water for all to enjoy.

The WTEAC is committed to protecting and pre-
serving our natural resources in Wall. We are well
aware that it is our responsibility to serve you, our 
Wall community, with the utmost care that you deserve.
Therefore, we welcome any ideas or suggestions that
you would like to share with us. We would like the
opportunity of providing you with the educational
seminars and workshops of your own choosing. In
addition, we are honored to have Mayor Mary Burne,
who, as our liaison, would be more than happy to
help you with any of your environmental concerns.

Stormwater Management Controls
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WALL RECREATION DEPARTMENT SUMMER PROGRAMS
2 0 0 3

GOLF - $60 Per Session
Grades: Entering grades 5 through adult.  Location: Municipal Complex Fields (near red shed) Description: Each session
consists of a 1- hour class per week for five weeks. This program is ideal for the beginner golfer. This instructional clinic
will introduce:  the grip, swing, chip, pitch and general knowledge of the game of golf. Equipment Needed: 1 wood, 
2 irons (5&9) and plenty of water/juice.

Class# Day/Date Time Grade
1 Monday, 6/30-7/28 9:30 am 5-12
2 Monday, 6/30-7/28 10:15 am 5-12
3 Monday, 6/30-7/28 6:00 pm         Parent w/child (5th -12th grade)
4 Monday, 6/30-7/28 7:00 pm Adult

TENNIS - $60/1 Wk   $90/2 Wks   $120/3 Wks   $145/4 Wks   Adults/$65 Per Wk
Ages: 4 through adult.  Location: Orchard Park Courts/Instructor: Jerry Bouton. Description: Each week consists of a
1- hour class each day for five consecutive days. The adult classes are for 1 1/2 hours. This program offers the beginner 
and intermediate players the fundamentals and strategies for the game of tennis. You may register for all four weeks.
Equipment Needed: Racquet, 2 unopened cans of balls and plenty of water/juice. 

Week #1:  7/7-7/11      Week #2:  7/14-18      Week #3:  7/21-25     Week #4:  7/28-8/1

Class # Time Age
1 9:00am 4-5
2 10:00am 6-9
3 5:00pm 10-12
4 6:00pm 13 & up
5 7:00pm Adult

KIDS PLAY - $50 Per Camper/Per Week      
Grades: Entering K through 6. Location: West Belmar School. Description: Monday through Friday 9 AM - 12 PM. This
camp offers a wide variety of activities and special events, which include bowling, arts & crafts, music, games, races, field
trips, theme days and more. Calendar of events will be distributed each session. Equipment Needed: Snack and a drink.
Transportation is not provided to/from camp.

Week #1: 6/30-7/3     Week #3: 7/14-7/28     Week #5: 7/28-8/1     Week #2: 7/7-7/11     Week #4: 7/21-7/25     Week #6: 8/4-8/8

ART - $20 Per Class
Grades: Entering grades 1 through 8.  Location: Municipal Building - Craft Room/Instructor:  Debra Stasiak 
Description:  Fridays / July 11 - August 29.  You may sign up for all 8 weeks or pick & choose the weeks you would like
to attend.  Class times are from 10:00 am - 11:30 am or 12:30 - 2:00 pm. Basic illustration, textured art & impressionists
paintings will be taught. 

Class #1:  July 11 Class #3: July 25 Class #5: August 8 Class #7: August 22 
Class # 2: July 18 Class #4: August 1 Class #6: August 15 Class #8: August 2

SUMMER PROGRAMS 2003
Basketball League / Grades 3 – 12 Bowling / Ages Pre-K – 14 Gymnastics / Ages Pre-K & up
Swimming Lessons / Ages 3 – 11 Basketball Camps /  Grades 1 – 9 Soccer Clinic / Ages 5 – 10 

These flyers are available at the Recreation Department.  All programs are tentative!

WALL FAMILY NIGHT - Thursday, July 3rd
Kids running races for ages 4-12 will be held at 6 pm.  There will be entertainment, concession services, 

clowns & fireworks all to begin at 7 pm. Rain date Saturday 7/5, Fireworks & Clowns only beginning at 6:45 pm.

Thursday, July 4th
Firecracker races for all ages!  Races offered are: 1 mile fun run, 3 mile leisure walk, 

5 mile race walk & the Firecracker 5 Mile Run. Races will begin at 8 am.
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Please refer to the previous page for program information.  Call 732-449-8444, ext 251 for class availability.
One form per person.  Make checks payable to:  Wall Recreation Dept.  2700 Allaire Rd. Wall, NJ 07719

SEPARATE CHECKS FOR EACH PROGRAM PLEASE

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

GOLF ’03   $60 Per Session   I WOULD LIKE TO REGISTER FOR THE FOLLOWING 

Name________________________________________ Class #1___Class #2___Class #3___Class #4___

Age_______Entering Grade_______Female____Male____

Phone________________________Emerg #____________________ LIMITED ENROLLMENT!!

Shirt Size:  YM____YL____AS____AM____AL____AXL____

Allergies/Medications__________________________________  

I certify that the above individual is physically capable to participate in the Golf program and is a resident of Wall Twp.
I understand that these classes will fill up on a first- come, first- served basis.

 Parent/Guardian Signature_____________________________________ ck#_______csh_____date_____

cut here--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

TENNIS ’03                             I WOULD LIKE TO REGISTER FOR THE FOLLOWING:

 $60/1 Wk   $90/2 Wks    $120/3 Wks   $145/4 Wks  Adults/$65 Per Week               

Name______________________________________________ Wk #1___Wk #2___Wk#3___Wk #4___

Age______Female___Male___     Class #1___Class #2___Class #3___Class #4___Class #5___

Phone______________________Emerg #___________________

Shirt Size:  YM___YL___AS___AM___AL___AXL___ LIMITED ENROLLMENT!!

Allergies/Medications____________________________________              

I certify that the above individual is physically capable to participate in the Tennis program and is a resident of Wall Twp.
I understand that these classes will fill up on a first- come, first- served basis.

Parent/Guardian Signature_________________________________________ ck#_______csh_____date_____

 cut here-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

KIDS PLAY ’03          $50 Per Week   I WOULD LIKE TO REGISTER FOR THE FOLLOWING:

 Name____________________________________________Week #1___        Week #3___        Week #5___

Age_______Entering Grade______Female___Male___       Week #2___              Week #4___        Week #6___

Phone____________________Emerg #_____________________

Shirt Size:  YM___YL___AS___AM___AL___AXL___                         UNLIMITED ENROLLMENT!!

Allergies/Medications___________________________________  

I certify that the above individual is physically capable to participate in the Kids Play camp and is a resident of Wall Twp.

Parent/Guardian Signature_________________________________________ ck#_______csh_____date_____

 cut here-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

 ART ’03   $20 Per  Class  I WOULD LIKE TO REGISTER FOR THE FOLLOWING:

 Name____________________________________ Class #1___   Class #2___   Class #3___   Class #4___

Age____Entering Grade___Female___Male___Class #5___   Class #6___   Class #7___   Class #8___

Phone____________________Emerg #______________________         LIMITED ENROLLMENT!!

Allergies/Medications____________________________________ NO SHIRTS ISSUED

I certify that the above individual is a resident of Wall Twp.  I understand that these classes will fill up on a first- come, first- served basis.

Parent/Guardian Signature_______________________________________ ck#_______csh_____date_____



For additional information about township offices
and contacts, visit Wall Township on the Web at
www.wallnj.com  

Mayor Mary L. Burne
Seniors
Environmental Advisory
Public Assistance

Deputy Mayor Edward H. Thomson, III
Construction & Land Use
Board of Education
Airport Acquisition & Management
Planning Board

Committeeman Robert D. Peters
Police & Emergency Management
Municipal Court
Buildings, Grounds & Operations
Recreation

Committeeman John P. Devlin
Finance
Tax Collector
Assessor
Library

Committeeman Mark Brosnan
Public Works
Water & Sewer
Community Relations/Alliance
Planning Board

Regular Meetings
2nd Wednesday 
8:00 P.M.
Municipal Complex Meeting Room

Executive Meetings
1st & 4th Wednesdays
7:00 P.M.
Municipal Complex
Conference Room A

TOWNSHIP OFFICES

2700 Allaire Road, Wall, New Jersey  07719
Telephone 449-8444 - FAX 449-8996
Township Clerk FAX 449-8992
www.wallnj.com  
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2003 Wall Township
Committee Assignments

Administrator ..............................................................Joseph L. Verruni (Ext. 216)
Assessor ......................................................................Denise Siegel (Ext. 230)
Attorney ......................................................................Roger J. McLaughlin, Esq. 919-1155
Board of Health Secretary/Registrar...........................Betty Wallace (Ext. 232)
Code Enforcement/Assistant to Administrator ...........Bryan Dempsey (Ext. 244)
Construction Official ..................................................Gregory Kirk (Ext. 225)
Court Administrator ....................................................Gail Connors 449-4666    
Finance Officer ...........................................................Steve Mayer (Ext. 258)
Fire Prevention Official ..............................................Joseph Rizzitello (Ext. 254)
Land Use Officer/Planner ...........................................John Hoffmann (Ext. 213)
Municipal Clerk ..........................................................Lorraine T. Kubacz (Ext. 215)
Recreation Department ...............................................Bryan Dempsey (Ext. 251)
Tax/Utility Department  .............................................Theresa Vola (Ext. 220)
Township Engineer .....................................................Glenn Gerken 577-9000
Public Assistance ........................................................Betty Ryan (Ext. 214)
Department of Public Works .....................................Ken Critchlow 449-2700
Police Department.......................................................Chief Roy Hall 449-4500
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The Township recently unveiled the architectural
plan of the newly designed Wreck Pond Nature
Park, which will provide passive recreation to
residents and a sanctuary and natural habitat 
for wildlife. See Wall Township Environmental
Advisory Committee news on Page 10.


